Briefing Paper for Scrutiny Group January 18th 2009

Overview of Neighbourhood Policing

Since the last neighbourhood Review, the delivery of neighbourhood policing has gone from strength to strength. We are now fully staffed across all five neighbourhoods with officers spending more time providing high visibility patrols and improving community reassurance.

We now have Police and Communities Together (PACT) meetings in all areas across the city. These are held monthly and up to three priorities are agreed with the community at the meeting, actions are progressed and feedback is provided to the community at the next meeting. They are well attended by partners and community representatives, including Councillors. Any blockages are subsequently fed back to the Local Partnership Delivery Group (LPDG) meeting and where appropriate the Partnership Delivery Group (PDG).
In addition to this, our Key Individual Networks (KINs) have been firmly established across all neighbourhoods and we work closely with our KINs, for example, at the end of October we had a GMP Force Impact day to tackle anti social behaviour and we invited key individuals to work on patrol with us. We had a lot of interest in this and had Independent Advisory Group (IAG) representatives, Councillors, Chairs of Community Committees and Home Watch Co-ordinators. This was very successful, we had some excellent feedback and we are planning a further number of neighbourhood impact days throughout 2010.

The Policing Pledge has now been rolled out nationally and locally. This is our commitment to the public about what we will deliver and what they can expect from us.  The details of all of the neighbourhood teams are available on the Internet along with photographs of officers. We have also widely distributed leaflets and posters advertising the local neighbourhood team, however we recognise that we can do more to communicate these messages and keep people informed about what we are doing. 

Quest was implemented in September 2009. This has meant the formation of the Public Service Team (PST) and Neighbourhood Investigation Unit (NIU). What this has meant, for example, is that appointments are made within 24hrs with the PST (at a person’s convenience), there has been improved response times and the creation of the NIU has meant neighbourhood officers have been freed up enabling them to devote more time to patrolling their beats. 

We constantly review how we are doing, and listen to what the public are telling us, for example the quarterly GMP Neighbourhood Surveys. We have National Indicator (NI) 17 and 21 targets, improving perception and NI 21, improving confidence in how police and partners work together to address crime and anti social behaviour. Results are showing a good improvement in most areas, but there is more we can do, for example in terms of keeping people informed about what we do and we will be working closely with our partners throughout 2010 to address this. 
There have been a number of recent exciting developments for Salford, a new shift pattern is being introduced on the 25th January 2010 for neighbourhood teams, which means for example we will have additional staff on at peak times. 

We have also recently recruited 15 Volunteers at Salford Division, with at least two volunteers providing at least four hours of their time each week to the respective neighbourhood policing teams. We will evaluate this and if successful we will be recruiting even more throughout 2010.

Restorative Justice (RJ) training is being rolled out across Salford and the majority of neighbourhood staff have been trained. RJ is an alternative way of dealing with low level offences, we must have the victims’ consent, it avoids criminalising young people and has been very effective in Salford.  

There are many challenges for us in the future, in particular the current financial situation and the impact that this has on crime and disorder, especially on serious acquisitive crime such as domestic burglary which continues to be one of our main threats. Community intelligence is key, we need the public to help us in our fight against crime and we are working closely with the public to encourage them to provide us with information.

